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Subject: Fiscal Year 2026 Net Requirements Determination and Response to Comments 

 

To: Bonneville customers, stakeholders, and interested parties 

 

Bonneville published the FY2026 Net Requirements public notice and determinations of 

customers’ Total Retail Load and Dedicated Resource data on August 1, 2025. The comment 

period closed on August 16, 2025. Bonneville received one comment during the comment 

period: 

 

Northwest Requirements Utilities commented that some forecasts were significantly higher than 

historical loads, and recommended that BPA conduct a thorough review of the industrial loads 

included in the forecasts. Bonneville and Cowlitz PUD agreed on a revised forecast.  

 

Bonneville made a revision to Clatskanie PUD’s historical load data to remove marketing loads.  

 

Revised total retail load energy and peak forecasts are published in the FY2026 Net 

Requirements Transparency section available at  Regional Dialogue - Bonneville Power 

Administration (bpa.gov). 
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